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Bruceôs Bullet 

4ÈÅ Ȱ$ÏÇ $ÁÙÓ ÏÆ 3ÕÍÍÅÒȱ ÈÁÖÅ 
arrived.  The grass has stopped 
growing (finally!), and the gar-
den out back needs a lot of extra 
watering just to keep it 
alive.  School is out, and the 
grandkids are over just about 
every day.  7ÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÉÔ ÁÎÙ ÏÔÈÅÒ ×ÁÙȟ ÅÉÔÈÅÒȢ  The living 
room fan runs 27/7, and that new gas powered BBQ is finally get-
ting a proper workout.  4ÈÅ ÖÁÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÙÏÕȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÌÁÎÎÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ 
years is calling your name, and, oh yes, the car is finally running 
like new.  No excuses, now.  ,ÅÔȭÓ ÇÏȦ 

4ÈÁÔȭÓ ×ÈÁÔ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ÉÓ ÁÌÌ ÁÂÏÕÔȟ ÉÓÎȭÔ ÉÔȩ  Major kudos for the best 
garage sale, ever, and a well earned break, right?  Yes and 
no!  The kudos, definitely yes.  A lot of hard work, sweat, tears, 
and perhaps a little blood went into that event.  But the work 
never ends.  7ÅȭÖÅ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙ ÇÏÔ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÁÎØÉÏÕÓ ÔÏ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ 
for next year.  .Ï ÒÅÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÉÃȣÎÏȟ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÏ ÎÏ ÒÅÓÔ ÆÏÒ 
the Coupeville Lions!  !ÎÄ ÔÈÁÔȭÓ ÈÏ× ÉÔ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÂÅȢ  After all, we 
serve! 

August promises to be a busy month.  For starters, a new preser-
vation project, this time at the Coupe house.  Guess that means a 
new trading pin?  Then, woodcutting, commodities distribution, 
and the Arts and Crafts Festival, just to mention a few.    Oh, Yes, 
ÔÈÅÒÅȭÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÔÈÅ ÂÌÏÏÄ ÄÒÉÖÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÙ ÅÖÅÎ Á ÈÉÇÈ×ÁÙ 
pickup.  4ÈÁÔȭÓ Á ÂÕÓÙ ÍÏÎÔÈȦ  Oops, I almost forgot that there is 
meal service and a banner passing to our new Zone Chair, both at 
Camp Horizon.  All of this, and the dates can be found on our club 
calendar, courtesy of Lion Sue Waters. 

Before I forget, we do have two meetings scheduled at the 
church.  The meeting on August 5 will be preceded by a Board of 
Directors meeting at 5pm.  The last meeting will be on August 
19th, at the usual time.  I especially hope to see our new members 
there.  The rest of you are invited, too! 

(Continued on page 2) 

Coupeville Lions Club 

Coupeville, Washington  
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3Ïȟ ÔÈÁÔȭÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÉÔȢ  Go put on your garden hats, squeeze into your garden gloves, and break out the 
watering can.  Have a great August! 

 Yours in Service 

 Lion President, Bruce 

Bruceôs Bullet (Continued from page 1) 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÍÉÓÓÅÄ ÏÕÒ ÌÁÓÔ #ÌÕÂ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȟ ÙÏÕ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÈÅÁÒ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÍÙ ÂÒÉÂÅȦ   So to keep all 
in the loop: for anyone who sponsors a new member, your name will go in my little fish 
bowl.  Sponsor two, get two entries.  Then at our Christmas Social, I will pull a name out of the 
bowl, and that person will receive a nice bottle of Ste. Michelle sparkling wine to enjoy!  3Ï ÁÒÅÎȭÔ 
you thirsty enough to take a hard look around for someone to invite to a meeting? 

7ÁÎÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÎÅ× ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÂÖÉÏÕÓÌÙ ÉÓÎȭÔ Á ÎÅ× ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔȢ  Believe it or not, nine years ago I 
did a survey of the membership about club characteristics that help retain members and attract 
new ones.  4ÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÃÈÁÎÇÅȢ  Good programs at meetings are important (hurray 
for Lion Barb).  A good community image is a strong selling point, and ours is the best!   People are 
attracted by our interesting and diverse membership and the opportunity to serve their commu-
nity.  And with all the service projects the Coupeville Lions have, there is a niche for everyone.  

A recent new member was asked what made her join Lions after living in the area for a long 
time.  Simple... she had never been asked!  3Ï ÁÒÅÎȭÔ ÙÏÕ ÔÈÉÒÓÔÙ ÆÏÒ Á ÆÅ× ÎÅ× ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓ 
as we grow and serve?  Just step out-
side your comfort zone for 30 seconds 
ÁÎÄ ÓÁÙ Ȱ×ÉÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÂÅ ÍÙ ÇÕÅÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÄÉÎȤ
ÎÅÒȩȱ 

A special welcome is extended to Lion 
Marisa Etzell!  Not only is Marisa our 
1st new Lion for the 2015-2016 year, 
but she is also our very, very youngest 
Lion!  Marisa is a 2015 graduate of 
Coupeville High School.  She is also the 
last active charter member of the 
Coupeville High School Leos Club. She is 
one of the happy graduates to have received a Lions Club scholarship.  Like a Lion, Marisa has ser-
vice in her heart and will actually spend the next year on a service project in Ecuador.   She has 
already identified some of the Lions Clubs in the area where she will be serving and hopes to get 
in some visitations.  Marisa was sponsored by me; my wife, Pat Kohlmann, is her mentor. 

 Lion John Kohlmann, Membership Chair  

Just imagine if every Lion ñ1.35 

million of them ñasked just one 
person to join their clubé 

...now imagine how much more 

Lions could do and how many 

more people they could serve!  

Doug Kroon (our 3rd VP) is in charge of storing and renting the 20x40 canopy previ-
ously owned by WSU.  Lion Ed Hartin is providing storage space at the Morris Road 

firehouse .  The canopy is available for rent by local non profits for just $50/day .  Con-

tact Doug at cedarstduo@aol.com for more information.  

mailto:cedarstduo@aol.com
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&ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÔÈÁÎ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÒÅÃÏÒÄÅÄȟ #ÏÕÐÅÖÉÌÌÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ #ÌÕÂ ÈÁÓ 
been hosting four blood drives a year at the Coupeville Methodist 
#ÈÕÒÃÈȢ  7ÅȭÖÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅÄ ÈÕÎÄÒÅÄÓ ÏÆ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÅÁÃÈ ÙÅÁÒȟ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒȤ
ing an average of 68 potential donors and collecting an average 
of 64 pints of blood each time. 

What we have always known as Puget Sound Blood Center 
(PSBC) is now Bloodworks Northwest.  The name change came 
about last year because the not-for-profit organization is now 
supplying blood and saving lives far beyond Puget Sound.  It 
serves nearly ninety hospitals in Washington, Oregon, and 
Alaska.  Research is a big part of their mission.  Bloodworks NW is one of the few blood centers in 
the United States doing leading edge research on blood biology, transfusions, thrombosis, and 
blood disorders. 

A little historyɂ,ÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒ 0ÕÇÅÔ 3ÏÕÎÄ "ÌÏÏÄ #ÅÎÔÅÒ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅÄ Ȱχπ 9ÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ 3ÁÖÉÎÇ ,ÉÖÅÓ %ÖÅÒÙ 
$ÁÙȱȢ  3ÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ ÏÕÔ ÉÎ ρωττ ÁÓ +ÉÎÇ #ÏÕÎÔÙ "ÌÏÏÄ "ÁÎË ÁÔ ÔÈÅ +ÉÎÇ #ÏÕÎÔÙ (ÏÓÐÉÔÁÌȟ ÉÔ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÔÈÅ 
ÆÉÒÓÔ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ 3ÔÁÔÅÓ ÂÌÏÏÄ ÂÁÎË ɉ#ÈÉÃÁÇÏȭÓ #ÏÏË #ÏÕÎÔÙ (ÏÓÐÉÔÁÌɊ ÂÙ ÏÎÌÙ ÓÅÖÅÎ ÙÅÁÒÓȢ 

The Center continued to grow and became Puget Sound Blood Center in 1974.  In 1991 a merger 
with Snohomish Island County Blood Bank took place.  Today PSBC serves eleven counties. 

)Î ςππυ 03"# ÂÅÃÁÍÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙ ÔÏ ÕÓÅ !""/44 02)3- ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȭÓ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÆÕÌÌÙ 
automatic blood screening system.  Wow! 

#ÏÕÐÅÖÉÌÌÅ ,ÉÏÎȭÓ #ÌÕÂ ÉÓ ÐÒÏÕÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ Bloodworks NW Ȱ3ÁÖÉÎÇ ,ÉÖÅÓ %ÖÅÒÙ $ÁÙȱȢ 

 Lion Paddy Roberts 

 

BLOODWORKS NORTHWEST 

Next Blood Drive: 

Thursday. August 13, 2015 

11:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Coupeville Methodist Church  

Our Cookies are Famous! 
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Camp Horizon Bird Houses 
Dave Fish inherited a design for simple bird houses from his uncle, who helped every first grader 
in their county build them for 10 or more years (over 1,000).  He has wanted to pass this project 
on to another generation for about eight years.  This year was the opportunity at Camp Horizon 
Adventure Camp.  

During the recent Adventure Camp, Dave helped four happy campers complete their own bird 
houses.  The campers used components that were precut and predrilled along with an assembly 
jig provided by his uncle.  The campers had a great time nailing their bird houses together.  

With this project now off the ground the campers can place their birdhouses in the yard and hope 
robins, tree swallows or wrens will find them to nest.  We will wait for reports from campers in 
future years. 

Dave has several more kits made up, so we hope to build some more in this next Adventure Camp 
in August and possibly continue this as a camper activity in future years.  

The pictures show our campers hard at work and their finished projects.  

 Karen Fletcher 
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4ÈÅ ςπρυ 'ÁÒÁÇÅ 3ÁÌÅ ×ÁÓ ÏÎÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÃÏÒÄ ÂÏÏËÓȦ  $ÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 'ÁÒÁÇÅ 3ÁÌÅȭÓ 
fiscal year, total sales, which include internet sales and pre-sales to volun-
teers, was $49,673!!  This exceeded the previous record by several thousand 
dollars.  The picture looks even better when considering that several expensive 
donations were not sold at the school because we thought they would generate 
greater returns through internet sales.  However, these sales will be booked in 
2016  

Seventy Coupeville Lions and seventy five non-Club members volunteered to help with the sale.  
The total volunteer crew of 145 was also a record. 

Once again we had to stop accepting donations well before the sale because our four stor-
age barns were full.  This year we made an effort to improve our barn efficiency and the volume 
of merchandise in storage was greater than ever.  Several departments had challenges to find the 
space to display their wares. 

News and advertising was expanded this year to cover the entire Island.  The Whidbey 
Weekly generously featured the Garage Sale on its cover and nice articles were included in the 
Whidbey Examiner.  Ads were placed in these papers as well as in the South Whidbey Record.  A 
large information banner was also set up at the school for the entire 12-day set-up and sales pe-
riod. 

The most exciting news that I can report pertains to the future of the Garage Sale.  We now 
have an organization and system that is sustainable for many years without burning out our mem-
bers! 

The Sale has become large, complex, and requires the coordinated efforts of many dozens 
of volunteers throughout the year.  However, virtually all the responsibilities for organizing and 
ÃÏÎÄÕÃÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÌÅ ÌÉÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ #ÈÁÉÒÐÅÒÓÏÎȢ  7ÉÔÈ ÁÎ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ȰÓÔÒÕÃÔÕÒÅȱ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÅØÔÒÅÍÅÌÙ 
informal, tasks, with some exceptions, are delegated on an ad-hoc basis and communication is 
time-ÃÏÎÓÕÍÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ȰÈÉÔ Ǫ ÍÉÓÓȱȢ   

4ÈÅ #ÌÕÂȭÓ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÒÅÃÏÇÎÉÚÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ Á ÈÉÇÈÌÙ ÄÉÓÐÒÏÐÏÒÔÉÏÎÁÔÅ ÓÈÁÒÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒËÌÏÁÄ ÆÁÌÌÓ ÔÏ 
the Chairperson and they know this a recipe for a burnout.  This year, I was unsuccessful in re-
cruiting a Vice Chair or anyone willing to serve as Chairperson for 2016 and had no prospects.  
Also, several long-time volunteers need to reduce their 2016 commitments. 

)Ô ÂÅÃÁÍÅ ÁÂÕÎÄÁÎÔÌÙ ÃÌÅÁÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÁÒÁÇÅ 3ÁÌÅ ×ÁÓ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÂȭÓ ÌÁÒÇÅÓÔ ÆÕÎÄ-raiser, 
significant changes would be necessary.   

&ÉÒÓÔȟ ) ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÏÆÆÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÉÓ ÏÕÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓȭ 
commitment of their time and how we use that limited resourceȢ  4ÈÅÒÅÆÏÒÅȟ )ȭÖÅ ÔÒÉÅÄ ÔÏ 
make our donation, pick-up, and storage operations as efficient as possible.  The barns are now 
better organized.  The accumulation of junk and clutter is gone.  Several things have been up-
graded and all equipment and supplies have been identified and now are easily accessible.  Un-
needed equipment is being surplused. 

Second, a thorough description (really a recipe) for the Garage Sale was begun, including a 
statement of purpose, a volunteer organization structure with key tasks and responsibilities iden-
tified, a master schedule, sales and pre-sales procedures, better defined guidelines for donations, 
and various forms and checklists.  The objective was to break the complex Garage Sale operation 

(Continued on page 6) 

Garage Sale ñFabulous News!!  

A smiling Julian Sayers! 
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into many easily-performed tasks and identify when each needed to be completed, following a rec-
ognized organizational structure that would provide more efficient communication, better man-
agement, and spread the workload more evenly.  The hope was that we would begin hearing more: 
Ȱ(ÅÙ - ) ÃÁÎ ÄÏ ÔÈÁÔȦȱȣȢÁÎÄ ÌÅÓÓ ÏÆȡ Ȱ4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÊÕÓÔ ×ÁÙ ÔÏÏ ÍÕÃÈ ×ÏÒË--./ȱȢ   

$ÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓȟ $ÁÖÅ &ÉÓÈ ÃÁÍÅ ÏÎ ÂÏÁÒÄ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎ #ÌÕÂȭÓ ςÎÄ 6ÉÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ 
Fundraising.  He was instrumental in helping to develop the organizational structure, which 
splits the Garage Sale Chairperson into two positions--a Donation Chairperson and a Garage 
Sale Chairperson, with several mid-level coordinators reporting to each. 

)ȭÍ ÄÅÌÉÇÈÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÅØÅÒÃÉÓÅ ÉÓ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ Ȧ 2ÅÃÅÎÔÌÙȟ $ÁÖÅ ÍÁÄÅ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÎÅ× ÁÐȤ
pointments.  Karen Fletcher is our new Garage Sale Chairperson; Pat Waters is Garage Sale 
Vice Chairperson, and Brian Pulk is Donations Chairperson!  Orientation and training has al-
ready begun, and work is underway to get key coordinators on board.   

Many thanks to our volunteer workers and our many shoppers for a very successful 2015 Garage 
3ÁÌÅȣÁÎÄ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÓÔ ÏÆ ÌÕÃË ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÎÅ× 'ÁÒÁÇÅ 3ÁÌÅ ÏÆÆÉÃÉÁÌÓ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÔÅÐÐÅÄ ÕÐ ÔÏ 
help carry our tradition into its 37th year!   

 Sincerely, Julian Sayers, 2015 Coupeville Lions Club Garage Sale Chairperson (retired!) 

(Continued from page 5) 

Burgers Burned on July 8 th  
Roughly 20 non-Lion guests and 60 Lions enjoyed a 
celebration of all the hard work that went into this 
ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÇÁÒÁÇÅ ÓÁÌÅȢ  !Î ÁÌÄÅÒ ×ÏÏÄ ÆÉÒÅÄ ÇÒÉÌÌ ÂÕÒÎÅÄ 
away to broil the sirloin burgers and an efficient serving 
line quickly served the burgers, buns, cheeses, lettuce, 
ÔÏÍÁÔÏÅÓȟ ÔÈÅÎ Ȱ+ÏÈÌȱ ÓÌÁ×ȟ ÐÏÔÁÔÏ ÓÁÌÁÄȟ ÃÏÎÄÉÍÅÎÔÓȟ 

and a big cookie for des-
sert.  The leftover sodas and water from the Garage Sale quenched 
our thirst on a warm perfect July evenings.  At least the coffee was 
fresh. 

Freshly installed new President Bruce MacNair led us in the first 
meeting of his term, greeting and thanking everyone for the work.  
!ÌÔÈÏÕÇÈ ×ÅÌÌ ÄÏÎÅȟ ÉÔ ÍÉÇÈÔ ÂÅ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÅÄ ÁÎ ȰÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÔÏ×Î ÔÒÙȤ
ÏÕÔȱȢ  (Å ÄÉÄ ÊÕÓÔ ÆÉÎÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÒÅÇÕÌÁÒ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ Ô×Ï ×ÅÅËÓ ÌÁÔÅÒȢ  
Garage Sale Chair Julian Sayers thanked all who participated, and 

was glad to see many non-Lions attend.  Julian made a special effort to personally invite these hard 
workers to the celebration and many were there.  We may have 
encouraged one or more to actually join the Club! 

Other than the food, many people came to see if their entry into 
Ȱ'ÕÅÓÓ ÔÈÅ 'ÁÔÅȱ ×ÁÓ ÃÌÏÓÅ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ ÔÏ ×ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÔȢ  4ÈÁÔ ÇÕÅÓÓȟ ÂÙ 
Vicky Reyes was off by only by only 0.014%!  The error in count-
ing all the money could have been greater. 

As chair, I want to thank the many people who made the event a 
fun event.  The cost per person was $5.50 and was taken from Ga-
rage Sale collections just for non-Lions, and from Admin funds for the Lions. 

 Bob Johnson 
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$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÏÕÒ 3ÁÌÍÏÎ ""1Ȣ  )ÔȭÓ 
not too early to start selling tick-
ets to family, friends, business as-
sociates, people on the streets, 
folks passing by in cars,...well, 
you get the idea. 

In his declining years, 90+ year -old Clark had Alzheimerõs.  Don had lost his sight; he was 

blind.  òBack thenó many of our Lions would meet every  morning for coffeeéat a different  

restaurant in Coupeville each day.  

Don could remember which restaurant coffee was at, but couldnõt get there by himselfé 

Clark could/would still drive, but could only remember how to get to Donõs house.   

Working as a team, Don and Clark never missed the daily coffee meetingéand the fellow-

ship of friends and Lions.   

 (As remembered by Lion Al Sherman, PPres, 1975 -76)  

 

Noteȡ 3ÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ,ÉÏÎÓ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÍÅÅÔ ÅÖÅÒÙ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ÁÔ ρπȡσπ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 4ÙÅÅ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÆÆÅÅȣÁÎÄ ÓÔÏÒÉÅÓȦ  !ÌÌ 
ÁÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÅÌÌ ÓÔÏÒÉÅÓ ÏÒ ÊÕÓÔ ȰÓÏÌÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȱȢ  

)Æ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ× ÁÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÉÎÇȾÆÕÎÎÙ ÓÔÏÒÙ ÏÆ Ȱ,ÉÏÎ (ÉÓÔÏÒÙȱȟ ÌÅÔ ÍÅ ËÎÏ×ȣ7Å ÁÌÌ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÌÏÏË ÂÁÃË 
ÐÒÏÕÄÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÎÄÌÙ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙȣÁÓ ×Å ÌÏÏË ÁÈÅÁÄȢ 

 Joe Walck 

Lion TalesτCoupeville Lion History 
 Lion Clark Sherman (PPres, 1947-48) and Lion Don Sorensen (PP/PZC, 66-67)  
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Commodities 101 
 

 

The first Friday of each month (except January) finds a group of compassionate Lions at Cam Bey 
Apartments around 9:30 AM.  They are hoisting boxes of canned goods, rice, pasta, sometimes 
eggs, and even frozen chicken from the back end of a pickup truck that has just returned from 
Help House in Oak Harbor.  

Once inside the Cam Bey multi-purpose room, the boxes are placed on tables and repackaged into 
grocery bags that are then taken to clients in Cam Bey or distributed to families in the community.  
Folks come to Cam Bey to pick their bags up and visit with the Lions.  Those who cannot make the 
trip to Cam Bey receive theirs from Lions who make home deliveries.   

Our club joined forces with Help House years ago to provide low income families in the Coupeville 
area with a bit more to eat by distributing government commodities to them.  The food is ware-
housed in Sedro Woolley where Help House staff picks it up.  The Coupeville Lions serve a fluctu-
ating population that ranges from about 22 families to as many as 45.  Families must apply for this 
food based upon income and family size.   

You might wonder what the difference is between the Lions Commodities Distribution program 
and the local Gifts from the Heart.  The commodities we distribute are federal government issued 
products while Gifts from the Heart receives donations from the public, as well as purchasing food 
from food bank warehouses.  Clients of the Lions Commodities Distribution Program must meet 
government income eligibility requirements while Gifts from the Heart accepts anyone without 
regard to income. 

The government decides what and how much to give us each month.  It's like Christmas each 
month not knowing what we will get.  It's always a surprise. 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÊÏÉÎÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ ÆÅÌÌÏ× ,ÉÏÎÓ ÉÎ ÍÁËÉÎÇ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅȭÓ ÄÁÙ Á ÂÉÔ ÂÒÉÇÈÔÅÒ ÅÁÃÈ ÍÏÎÔÈȢ 

 Teresa Ellis 

Irene Mueller 
We lost another Lion on July 8thτIrene Mueller.  Irene was such a 

dear friend to many and a mom to a total of 14 children.  Ginny Munn 
writes that she had the honor to sponsor Irene to be a Coupeville Lion 
in 2009 .  Irene jumped right in to have the Lions telephone added at 

ƘŜǊ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ǘƻƻƪ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƎƻƻŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎƻƭŘ ŀǘ 
the Coupeville Lions Annual Garage Sale.  She wrote the This and That 

column for our local paper and was published for This and That  vol-
ume 1 and 2τgreat reads for all Whidbey Island folks and others.  She 
was active in many, many community service clubs and had an open 

door for anyone to visit.  She was loved by many and is missed by 
many. 

 Ginny Munn 
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Kids Café 
Gifts from the Heart food bank and the Coupeville Boys 
and Girls Club are providing free breakfasts and lunches 
this summer to any child 18 years old or younger who 
needs them.  We are partnering with Food Lifeline and 
the USDA, who provide the food and deliver it to us once a 
week.   

We are serving meals all eleven weeks of the summer.  
We provide the volunteers to serve the meals each day.  
In the first five weeks of Kids Café, we have served 241 
breakfasts and 553 lunches.  Most of these meals have 
gone to kids attending B&G Club Summer Camp but 79 meals have gone to other kids in need in 
our community.   

I thought the Coupeville Lions might like to help with lunches during the week of August 24
-28.  It takes about one hour and 15 minutes to set-up and serve, from 11:45 to 1:00.  It is nice to 
have two people for each day.  If you would like to help, please call Lion Molly at 678-8312 or 
email mollyjo@coupeville.net.  Thank you! 

 Molly Hughes 

4ÈÅ Ó×ÉÍ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÉÓ ÇÏÉÎÇȣȢȢ×ÁÉÔ ÆÏÒ ÉÔȣȢȢÓ×ÉÍÍÉÎÇÌÙȦ  7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÆÉÎÉÓÈÅÄ ÆÉÖÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÖÅÎ ÓÅÓȤ
sions.  Most classes have been full and the kids are having a great time while learning to be water-
safe.   

The Lions have paid for 15 scholarships, purchased new safety equipment, provided small sti-
pends for nine aides to improve student/teacher ratios in the pool, and provided healthy snacks at 
the beginning of each session.  Many of the lifeguards and aides showed up to our July 22 meeting 
to thank us for our support.   

There are still spaces available for the last two sessions along with scholarship money.  If you 
know kids in need, have them call Camp Casey.  The last two sessions will run August 3-13 and 
August 17-27.  The Lions swim program is a great example of our garage sale revenues being put 
to good use in our community.  If you have any questions about the swim program, call Chair Lion 
Molly. 

 

The Camp Casey lifeguards and our new banner that is hanging at the pool. 

mailto:mollyjo@coupeville.net
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August 2015 
Sun  Mon  Tues  Wed  Thurs  Fri  Sat  

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

September 2015 
Sun  Mon  Tues  Wed  Thurs  Fri  Sat  

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

 September 
1 WoodcuttingɂRecycle Center 9:30 am  
2 Board Meeting /Dinner Program: Janie 

Keilwitz, Whidbey General Hospital: 
"Heart of a Lion"  

 International Environmental Photography 
Contest begins  

4 Commodities Distr. Cam Bey Apts. 9:30 
am  

9 Dinner/Meeting/Program: Penn Cove 
Mussel Farm, Tim Jones will speak with a 
PowerPoint presentation regarding our 
very own local Penn Cove Mussel Farm  

12 Garage Sale Barn Sort 9 am-Boyer Barn  

16 Board Meeting /Dinner/Meeting  

23 Dinner/Meeting/Program  

30 5th Wed. Lions Bingo Night at Coupeville 
Rec. Hall  

 August 

3-14 Ebey's Reserve Field School, Restoration 
of the Coupe House  

4 Woodcuttingɂ9:30 am; Recycle Center 

5 Board Meeting/Dinner/Meeting 

7 Commodities Distɂ9:30 am; Cam Bey 

7-10 Arts & Crafts Fair 

8 Garage Sale Barn Sortɂ9 am; Boyer Barn 

12-
13 

Camp Horizon Meal Service 

12 No Meeting 

13 Blood Drive 

19 Dinner/Meeting/ProgramɂRoger 
3ÈÅÒÍÁÎȟ Ȱ&ÁÒÍÉÎÇ %ÂÅÙ 0ÒÁÉÒÉÅ 4ÈÅÎ 
ÁÎÄ .Ï×ȱ 

26 No Meeting 

MD 19 News 
August 8τMemorial Garden Beautification.  Help Needed - Last one of the year!  Plan to come work 
on Saturday August 8th from 0900-1200.  Bring a few tools, gloves sunscreen and a hat.  We still have 

some compost to spread and quite a bit of weeding around Rhododendrons.  Contact Dennis Bullock 
for more information. 

September 17τ19τUSA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum in Grand Rapids, MI.  Go to 

www.lionsforum.org for more information. 

October 15-17, 2015τMultiple District 19 Fall Annual Convention is in Pasco, WA at the Red Lion 

Hotel.  Contact Lion Sue Hartin for the form to register and information on the tours and keynote 
speaker.  A complete schedule will be out later this month. 

TBDɂNonprofit Fair, Zone Meeting, 
Zone Chair visit, Dist Governor visit 

http://www.lionsforum.org

